Construction Committee April 16, 2003

MOTION BY DIRECTOR YAROSLAVSKY

The MTA has issued a Notice to Proceed on construction of a dedicated busway along the Burbank/Chandler railroad right-of-way. MTA staff, elected officials and the community had for years referred to this project as the San Fernando Valley East-West  busway project. 

However, a few months ago the MTA changed the name of this project to the MTA Metro Rapid Transitway, without consulting the MTA Board or the community. Unfortunately, this name doesn’t give the public any information at all about this project and specifically doesn’t identify where the project is located. 

I therefore move that the MTA rename this project the San Fernando Valley Rapid Transitway project and take all appropriate steps to reflect this change. 

